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Guest
Chairman Hunsinger called the meeting to order.
The pledge was said and a moment of silence was observed for fallen brethren.
 Guest was acknowledged.
On a motion made by Joe Plewinski seconded by Bill Crawford, the October minutes were unanimously approved as written.     

A recent hazmat incident which involved NYSDOT went well.

Director – The Toy for Tots program that took place yesterday had a great turnout as well as the services for Trooper Pratt. Thank you to everyone involved in those events.
VHF equipment has been arriving to our office and we plan to have it ready for use by next year.

I’ll pass around the training announcement for transportation rail incident and response which will be held in Albany on the 30th.
The CAD project with TriTech continues and we should have more information soon.  Presently they are working with the Sheriff’s Department and will be getting to the fire service soon.  
There is nothing required by the fire service at this time as far as preparations, hopefully come January we will be working on that side.
Fire Coordinator – The Toys for Tots participation from both department and private side seemed to have increased this year. 

The recent services for Trooper Pratt had a good turnout. 
We are working on classes for 2017 to include FF1, FAST etc.

I am waiting on paperwork from the welder before that project can be started.

We had 100% fire reporting for 2015.
The County Fire Officers Annual Dinner will be at Panzas on Friday December 9th. There are still several departments that have not replied.

Carl and I recently met with the Forrest Rangers regarding Wildland Searches. We are looking into the possibility of having a trained County wide team, more information to come.
Sheriff’s Department information – no new information to report
Chairman – Thank you to Vice Chairman Shaw for conducting the Supervisors presentation that took place in October and to everyone who participated.
I was in awe at the amount of participation in the Toys for Tots event.
Vice Chairman – no new information to report
Hazmat Committee – There will be a hazmat training December 8th.
Mike Aufiero is back in the hospital.  
Mutual Aid – Harmony Corners has requested that Burnt Hills be called in as mutual aid.
Personnel Committee – no new information to report
Fire Training Center – The door is not locked. The dumpster is getting full and there are several pallets piling up next to the dumpster. We have a wheel barrow missing a wheel.
Legislative Committee information – The Governor has signed a bill that changes the limits for selling used or surplus apparatus and equipment or land; from $50, 000 to $100,000 and from $10,000 to $20,000.
This Saturday, December 3rd is the issues of united concern meeting.

We will be advancing the fire service law and legislative agenda for 2017.
Tuesday May 16th is a fire service day at the Legislature.  
Budget Committee- no new information to report 
Recruitment and Retention – Senator Kathy Marchione and FASNY representatives recently attended a meeting at the Clifton Park firehouse.  A few of the topics discussed were; SAFER Grants, college tuition reimbursement and grants for recruitment and retention. 

Radio Committee – Corinth has requested identifier M207 for their pick up.  Tom Rinaldi made a motion to accept the request seconded by Don Ranck.
Radio refresher/training will begin again soon.  We will be including information on blind transmissions/radio traffic.

Old Business – no old business to address
New Business – The topic was brought up that our County is behind times regarding dispatching aspects in comparison to other Counties.  It was mentioned that we have come a long way and we are still moving forward, working on ways to make improvements. 
. 
Good and welfare – Former Commissioner and FAB member John Vance passed away last week.
Due to the observation of Christmas on December 26th, the next FAB meeting will be held on
Tuesday December 27th at 7:00pm in the EOC in the Emergency Services Office.  
The present Fire Advisory Board appointments will expire December 31, 2016.
On a motion made by Alex Rockwell seconded by Aaron Dyer, the meeting was unanimously closed.
